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In Benin, a CheonBo family held a service to raise awareness among members to contribute to the 
completion of Cheon Won Gung. More than 100 people attended the meeting, which was an opportunity 
to highlight the importance and providential significance of Cheon Won Gung and the Cheonil Sanctum. 
 
The Family Service on February 28, 2023, in the Togbi tribe was specifically dedicated to fundraising for 
Cheon Won Gung. In a bid to demonstrate their piety and filial love towards the True Parents, the tribal 
messiah couple, Jude and Rose Togbi, mobilized their spiritual children and other members to join the 
ongoing fundraising campaign for Cheon Won Gung. Leader Jude Togbi deepened the participants' 
knowledge of Cheon Won Gung, emphasizing its historical, universal, and timeless importance and value, 
drawing on the words of the True Mother. 
 
Participants received inspiring testimonies from many other international leaders who were connected 
online. 
 
After listening to inspiring testimonies from leaders and elder brothers and sisters from Africa, 
participants pledged to contribute to the monumental task of providence of Cheon Wong Gung and the 
Cheonil Sanctum, held so dear by God and True Parents. Envelopes prepared for fundraising were 
distributed, and the participants eagerly seized them with a desire to also participate in the fulfillment of 
the providence of the Heavenly Parent. 
 
 
 


